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BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE/BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday July 28, 2015  

Hidden Lake Clubhouse, West Hills 
 

 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:58 PM by Reeyan Raynes, Acting Chair 

 

Those in attendance were Steve Randall, Reeyan Raynes, Barry Seybert, Ron Sobel, Anthony Brosamle, Miguel 

Fernandez and Heidi Manning.  A quorum was established. 

 

The June 2015 minutes were approved as amended. 

 

The current members of this committee are: 

Michael Castro (Chair), Dan Brin, Ron Sobel, Barry Seybert, Steve Randall, Heidi Manning, Anthony 

Brosamle, and Reeyan Raynes. 

 

Heidi Manning suggested that there be a way for people to let us know if they need assistance with their 

property.  Steve Randall suggested that they contact the Beautification Committee. 

 

It was suggested that we obtain “SLOW DOWN” and “COMMUNITY VOLUNTEERS” signs to use during 

cleanups that could be mounted on A-frames that Ron Sobel would provide.  Miguel offered to get bids for the 

signs.  It was also suggested that we obtain four sandbags per banner sign to prevent it from blowing over. 

 

Barry Seybert stated that he would like to see the property at Valley Circle & Indian Hill next to Shomrei Torah 

made into a park-like setting with plants and benches. 

 

We discussed the success of the July 11
th

 cleanup that went very well.  Heidi Manning mentioned that she came 

to the site later that evening and did some additional work.  The November 7
th

 cleanup in conjunction with The 

Church at Rocky Peak and Pastor Moorehead’s volunteers was discussed and the fact that we needed to come 

up with cleanup locations. 

 

Tony Brosamle mentioned that he has designed a web page for the Beautification Committee and would share it 

with Elliot Maggin.  Tony, Barry & Ron were to look into obtaining a letter from Councilmember Englander’s 

office to distribute to homes that have unattended foliage where their block wall borders the sidewalk. 

 

The Bell Canyon Creek Hiking/Equestrian Trail north of Castle Peak cleanup for weed and graffiti removal to 

be led by Reeyan Raynes, was scheduled for 8:00 A.M – 11:00 A.M.  It was agreed that everyone would meet 

in the street in front of 24654 Woodglade Lane at 8:00 A.M. 

 

The next meeting of this committee will be on August 25
th

 at 6:30 PM at Hidden Lake Clubhouse. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:05 PM by Reeyan Raynes. 

http://www.westhillsnc.org/
mailto:mail@westhillsnc.org

